

JANUARY 1995 No. 401

Tel. 0462 676397.

# THE OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF LETCHWORTH AND BALDOCK DISTRICT SCOUT COUNCIL

Many of you will have read that Nick Cave had a serious accident while playing rugby, but some will not be aware that he is Bob Williams son-in-law. Our thoughts are with Nick's wife Lesley, son Ben, his parents and Bob and Deidre during this time and the weeks ahead.

#### CENSUS AND MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION. 1995.

Census forms have been distributed to Groups and must be returned to Rita Hawkins District Secretary by January 20th. 1995.

The Membership Subscription will be £11.95 (Headquarters £8.00. County £2.00. Training Levy £1.25. District 00.70p.)
This money must be paid to the District Treasurer by 17th. March.1995.

#### JOB WEEK.

Any Groups wishing to take part in Job Week please contact Rita Hawkins by 15th. January 1995.

#### 7 CENTRES DRAW.

There will be another 7 Centres draw this year with the same split, 50-50 to Groups and County. This year the draw will take place at Weston Park in May. Further information later.

# SCOUT FELLOWSHIP.

Remember Roger Keeney ?.

Many Hertfordshire Scouts in the 60s and 70s met this exuberant American with camera. Still irrepressible, Roger spent 1994 teaching in Japan and sent detailed sometimes hilarious, letters and artifacts to the HSG Scout editor - who'll be reading extracts to Letchworth and Baldock Scout Fellowship and all who care to come a~. hear them at Letchworth Guide HQ, Icknield Way. (TL220331), 7.30 Monday 16 January. Hear how to play Pachinko, how to climb Mount Fuji, what to do when your noodles have eyes in them!

### IDEAS FAIR SATURDAY 6th. MAY 1995.

We are again having a display at the Ideas Fair. We would like ideas from anyone on how we can promote Scouting in our District. Also help on the day will be appreciated.

## DISTRICT DIARY.

П

JANUARY. FEBRUARY.

12th. District Executive. 9th. District Executive.

26th. District Team.